
When preparing a new or variation application for a premises licence or club premises 
certificate applicants are required to describe the steps they intend to take to promote the 
licensing objectives. North Devon Council has produced a pool of licensing conditions to 
assist applicants in completing this section of their application and to promote a consistent 
approach in the wording of conditions. The document covers a broad range of conditions, 
however those persons wishing to host large one off events e.g. festivals are alternatively 
recommended to examine the Council’s Safety Advisory Group webpage. 

All premises licences and club premises certificates will be subject of mandatory 
conditions prescribed by the Licensing Act 2003. All further conditions imposed should be 
tailored to the particular circumstances of an individual premises and determined on a 
case-by-case basis. They should reflect how applicants will promote these licensing 
objectives having regard to the nature and type of venue, proposed licensable activities, 
location, operating times, anticipated clientele etc. For example, if an application relates to 
a restaurant, the measures or controls expected to be implemented will be less than a 
nightclub or music festival. 

Any conditions, controls or restrictions that are offered by applicants in their operating 
schedule will be added to a licence or certificate and as such will govern the way in which 
licensed premises are managed. In the circumstances where words or phrases used in an 
operating schedule are confusing, unenforceable etc., rather than reproducing those 
terms, minor amendments may be made by the Licensing Authority. Furthermore the 
Licensing Authority will not impose conditions which it believes are duplicated in other 
legislation.  

The pool of conditions is not intended to form an exclusive or exhaustive list of conditions. 
It does it restrict any applicant, responsible authority, or other person from proposing any 
alternative conditions, and nor does it restrict the Council’s Licensing Sub-Committee 
from imposing any reasonable condition on a licence it considers appropriate for the 
promotion of the licensing objectives (after representations have been received to an 
application and by way of a hearing).  

Before an application is submitted we recommend that applicants contact any relevant 
responsible authorities to discuss their application. They may suggest conditions that 
should be considered prior to submission, which may reduce the likelihood of a 
responsible authority or member of the public submitting a representation (objection).  

Additional information on conditions can be found in the Section 182 guidance to the 
Licensing Act 2003.  

 

http://www.northdevon.gov.uk/media/377630/ndc-conditions-guidance.pdf
http://www.northdevon.gov.uk/business/licences-and-permits/safety-advisory-group-sag/
http://www.northdevon.gov.uk/media/165944/la03__mandatory_licensing_conditions_order__2014.pdf
http://www.northdevon.gov.uk/media/165944/la03__mandatory_licensing_conditions_order__2014.pdf
http://www.northdevon.gov.uk/media/378110/la03-responsible-authorities-list-december-17.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/705588/Revised_guidance_issued_under_section_182_of_the_Licensing_Act_2003__April_2018_.pdf

